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. L\ Approval - Request to Name Bridge on US 129 crossing Lake Santeetlah
\U

N
Acceptance - Ferry Committee Report

in Lone Oak Church-Pine Ridge Section of Lake for former State
Highway Commissioner Ted Jordan

Acting on the request from the Graham County Board of Com;
missioners, Secondary Roads Officer Willoughby recommended that the
bridge located on US 129 crossing the Lake Santeetlah in the Lone
Oak Church-Pine Ridge Sectlon of said Lake be named for Ted Jordan,
fdrmer State Highway Commissioner.

Accordingly, a motion was made by Commissioner Crisp, seconded
by Commlssloner Kirksey, and unanimously carried that bridge located
on US Highway 129, crossing Lake Santeetlah in the Lone 0Oak Church;
Pine Ridge Section of said Lake be named in honor of former State
Highway Commissioner Ted Jordan.

Mr. Willoughby advised that cost of plaque will be borne by

the Cltlzens Bank and Trust Company, Robbinsville, North Carolina.
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Commissioner Ragsdale, Chairman of the Ferry Committee, stated
he and members of his Committee met Friday, September 12th, together
with Mr. Hugh Salter, Ferry Operations Manager, and formulated the
following report relative to improving ferry service, and recom-
mended 1ts acceptance.

Accordingly, a motlon was made by Commissioner Nowell, seconded
by Commissioner Tripp, and the vote was unanimous that the Ferry

Report be accepted.

1. That the Fort Fisher Ferry crew be brought up
to Coast Guard standards. This can be ac-

complished with no additional cost to the
Commission.

2. That additional ramps and docking facilities be
built at Ocracoke before the completion of the
Emerald Isle bridge, since we understand that an
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